
MELROSE ARCH - 5KMS WALKING ON SUNSHINE SPRING WALK 

HELD ON 25 SEPTEMBER 2016

25 Sep 16 13 Sep 15 07 Sep 14

Pos Name Min Sec Comments on 2016 Spring Walk Min Sec Min Sec

1 Dave Nesbitt 42 05 Could not run as this was a Walk

Henry Dobrowolski 42 05 Dragged home in good time by Dave 50 25

3 Ernie Mutch 49 40 1st "lady" home. Instructed to take it easy 44 20 45 20

Hennie du Preez 49 40 1st time walked 5kms under 50mins

5 Penny Henegan 58 00 Had to have arm twisted to walk 57 30

6 Keith Coombe 59 00 Left birthday party at 2.15am

Sue Coombe 59 00 Left birthday party at 2.15am

8 Milly Haestier 59 30 1st time walker - finished in good time

9 Mrs Hennie Dobrowolski 58 45 Did not need magic knee guards 58 20

10 Vince Boswell 59 55 Slowly regaining fitness after long lay off 53 40

Linda Brennan 59 55 Helped Vince to finish again

12 Judy McLaren 67 20 1st walk after lengthy lay off after operations

13 Heather Mutch 72 00 Walked wearing ankle guard on sore foot 66 55 66 45

Dick Sheppard 72 00 At 90 oldest finisher in Spring Walk 66 55 66 45

Elsbeth Hallbauer 72 00 Walked with traditional handbag. What's in it? 66 55

Finishers 15 Finishers 18 8

Next event - Evergreen Residents Run walk to be held on Saturday 25 October @ 4.30pm 
This will be similar to the one held in March earlier this year. Please diarise the date to avoid double booking.

Again every resident from 59 to 99 years old, plus staff members and management will be able to enter as there will

be 4 different distances to choose from . The routes have not yet been finalized yet due to pending building operations. 

There is also a whisper that there may be a walkway over the wetland by then. Distances will be as follows:

600 meter dash - for the very senior residents and the lame and lazy

1.25kms for the unfit residents and smokers - Shirley  Anne, Pam , Pricilla &co

2.5kms for those who are trying to get fit and enjoy a challenge

5.0kms for the regular Team Evergreen walkers and others who would like to test their fitness over this distance

Boerewors rolls, pap and sauce will again be available after the Walk as well as some free Beers, Savannahs & cool 

drinks. We had 67 walkers and 13 backroom staff in march. Let's try and beat that. further details will be made available

as soon as the finer details have be sorted out. Be there and enjoy the spirit of the day and the fun.


